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JANUARY 2019 NEWSLETTER
Happy 2019!  Welcome back to school and work for all of our students, staff and families.  Welcome to the new students and families who have joined us at St. Andrews P.S. We look forward to a new calendar year and a continued school year of learning, improvements, and achievements! 
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Winter weather provides many opportunities for outdoor activities.  Please ensure that your daughter/son is properly and warmly dressed for outdoor recess, lunch, Outdoor Education, and Physical Education times. All outdoor clothing should be clearly labelled with your child’s name.  Everyone is expected to play safely outdoors unless Environment Canada issues a weather warning.  School staff monitor weather conditions and limit outdoor time if necessary, as dictated by TDSB policy (-20 degrees C to -28 degrees C require limited outdoor time, -28 degrees C requires indoor time only.)  Parents and caregivers are asked to wait outdoors to pick up their children at the assigned outdoor dismissal areas.  Parents/Guardians/Visitors are reminded that all entry to the school by adults who are not staff must be via the front doors of the school, using the doorbell for entry!  Adults who are NOT staff are not permitted in hallways or classroom areas.
Remind your son/daughter that snow play must be safe!  Snowball throwing is not permitted.  Children are reminded to keep snow on the ground and play with it or make sculptures with it.
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Students must respect the snow creations of others.  Students should not engage in aggressive play which can result in injuries and unsafe situations. Girls and Boys:  Learn to play safe and stay safe.  Please keep your hands to yourself! All students, parents, caregivers and visitors should be mindful of icy patches in the yard, especially on paved areas. Ice is dangerous!  Please stay off the ice!
Student safety and positive, respectful behaviours are expected. All students are reminded to speak respectfully to each other and to staff, to be respectful of the personal space and bodies of other people. [image: image3.jpg]


Swearing, bad language, pushing, etc. are not safe behaviours at school or anywhere!  When problems between children occur, students are expected to problem solve by using their words (“stop”), walking away, and asking an adult for help if the problem still requires intervention.  The school rules at St. Andrews include Respect for yourself, Respect for Others, and Respect for the Environment, indoors and outside. 

Parents who drive their children to school are thanked for their attention to safety.  Please continue to stop alongside the school building on Brimorton Dr. outside of the School Bus Zones.  Thank you for keeping the parking lot safe for many pedestrians who walk there to and from school. The parking lot should not be used for dropping off and picking up children.   Parents who use Packard Blvd. should not stop or park in unauthorized zones, including the pedestrian crosswalk and neighbours’ driveways.  Park your vehicle facing the appropriate direction.   All children and adults need to use the roadway safely to and from school. Your cooperation is appreciated. 

The student lunchroom is for students whose parents attend work or school during the daytime. If there is a parent or adult caregiver at home during the daytime, it is expected that students go home for lunch and return to school at 12:25 p.m. The student lunchroom is a very crowded place with hundreds of children and 3 TDSB Lunchroom Supervisors. Please make arrangements for your child to eat lunch at home with you or a caregiver if possible. Thanks. 

Please ensure your child arrives at school to join the class line up every morning! [image: image4.jpg]


 There are too many students who arrive late to school.  In the interest of everyone’s safety, staff are not permitted to open the doors after the 8:40 a.m. bell has rung.  Parents must escort their children to the front doors and use the doorbell/buzzer for entry.  

School spirit is alive and well at St. Andrews!  Ms. Awara and the Student Council introduced House League Teams and colours at a special school assembly and Spirit Day was held at the end of the month, featuring staff and students proudly wearing their house colours of: red, orange, green, and blue!!  Mr. Lewis leads the student announcement-PSA team, making daily announcements and promotion of special days and events. Ms. Brown is coaching the Girls Volleyball team.  Mr. Gregg, Ms. Hendershot and Ms. Brown are coaching the Boys Basketball team.  Mrs. Silver, and Mrs. Minniti coach the Primary Folkdancers.  Ms. Punia and Ms. Awara coach the Junior Folkdancers.  Mr. Bartlett and Mr. Clamohoy lead the Chess Club.  Ms. Punia and Ms. Gafoor are making preparations for an Art Club.  Mr. Volpe leads fundraising with Popcorn Day. Our School Council parents and volunteers lead fundraising with Pizza Lunch days. Mrs. Cameron and her Intermediate helpers are thanked for their sorting, organizing and announcing Lost and Found items for students to claim and wear.  Thank you to our St. Andrews staff, students, parents, and families for your leadership and participation in and support of our wide variety of co-curricular activities!!
Student report cards will be sent home in February.  The first term report cards will include evaluation grades for the school year from September to February. Parents will be invited to attend a parent-teacher-student interview next month, as determined by the teachers.   We look forward to seeing you, with your child to celebrate success and discuss next steps for further growth. 
The TDSB celebrated the annual recognition of Tamil Heritage Month in January 2019, especially in honour of Thai Pongal, the thanksgiving celebration to the Sun God of the Harvest.  
The TDSB will celebrate the annual recognition of African Heritage Month and Chinese Heritage Month in February 2019.  Upcoming special events will be published for parents and the community in upcoming TDSB notices on the Board website. 
Please make note of the important upcoming dates for February at St. Andrews P.S. on the AW calendar.  On behalf of the staff, we wish students and parents greetings for special days recognized and celebrated this month:  New Year’s Day, Solnal, Twelfth Night, Julian Christmas, Thai Pongal, Robbie Burn’s Night, Midwinter Festival, and other days of significance.

Sincerely, 

Ms. K. Rainford





Principal







